
Honorable Jaclyn A. Brilling,   
 

 
 
 
September 26, 2011 
 
 
Honorable Jaclyn A. Brilling, Secretary 
State of New York 
Public Service Commission 
Office of the Secretary, 19th Floor 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, NY  12223 
 
RE: Case No. 11-E-0456 – Tariff Filings to Effectuate Amendments to Public Service Law 
 Concerning Green Jobs-Green New York On-Bill Recovery 
 
Dear Secretary Brilling: 
 

The attached leaves, issued by Niagara Mohawk Power Corporation d/b/a National Grid 
(“Company”), are being transmitted for filing in compliance with Notice Establishing Filing Requirements 
issued by the New York State Public Service Commission on August 26, 2011. 

    
   Sixth Revised Leaf No. 3 
   First Revised Leaf No. 235 
   Original Leaf No. 235.1 
   Original Leaf No. 235.2 
   Original Leaf No. 235.3 
 
   To P.S.C. No. 220 Electricity 
 
   Effective: January 1, 2012   

 
 The purpose of this filing it to comply with the Notice Establishing Filing Requirements in Case 
No. 11-E-0456 issued by the Commission on August 26, 2011.  This notice directed the combination 
electric and gas utilities listed on the notice to make filings necessary to conform their tariffs to the new 
statutory requirements included in the amendments to Public Service Law as it applies to Green Jobs 
Green New York On-Bill Recovery which became effective on August 4, 2011. The above tariff leaves 
comply with this notice which directed that the proposed tariff amendments to be filed by September 26, 
2011 and bear an effective date of January 1, 2012. 
 
 The notice required by the State Administrative Procedures Act is included with this filing. 
 
 Waiver of the requirements of newspaper publication as required by the Commission’s 
regulations of 16 NYCRR Section 720-8 is respectfully requested for this filing since the New York State 
Energy Research and Development Authority (“NYSERDA”) will be responsible for marketing this 
NYSERDA Loan Installment Program to customers. 
 
 Please advise the undersigned of any action taken regarding this filing. 

 
     

      Sincerely, 
 
   
 
      Patricia J. Rivers 
      Senior Rate Analyst 
      Regulation and Pricing 
 
PJR 

Received: 09/26/2011


